

Seaford Town Council

MINUTES of the meeting of the Golf Committee held at The View at Seaford Head, Southdown Road, Seaford, BN25 4JS on Tuesday 15th March 2016 at 7.00pm.

Present:

Councillors S Adeniji (Chairman) and R Chambers (Vice-Chairman).

Councillors M Brown, C Campbell, L Freeman, O Honeyman, A Latham and L Worcester.

Mr James Corrigan - Town Clerk (Seaford Town Council)

Mr Fraser Morley - Golf Professional (Seaford Town Council)

Mr Simon Lambert - Head Greenkeeper (Seaford Town Council)

Mr Robert McDonald - Manager, The View (Seaford Town Council)

Ms Sarah Pearce – Events and Marketing, The View (Seaford Town Council)

Mr Richard Andrews and Mr Alan Miller (Seaford Head Golf Club)

1 member of the public.

G22/03/16 Apologies for Absence and Declaration of Substitute Members

Apologies were received from Councillor A McClean.

G23/03/16 Disclosure of Interests

No declarations were made of discloseable pecuniary interests or interests other than pecuniary interests as defined under the Seaford Town Council Code of Conduct and the Localism Act 2011, in relation to matters on the agenda.

G24/03/16 Public Participation

There was no public participation.

G25/03/16 The View and Seaford Head Golf Course Finances

The Committee discussed the finances of the facilities in detail. Concern was expressed with regard to the projected end of year overall performance which officers will be analyzing in detail at the end of the year and looking to take appropriate action.

It was **RESOLVED** to **NOTE** the information in the report.

G26/03/16 Golf Professional's Report

The Committee considered report 156/15 and noted the positive improvement in number of casual users and members using the course this season. They complimented the Pro on this and the quality of the report.

G26.1 It was RESOLVED to NOTE the information in the report.

G26.2 It was RESOLVED to AGREE to the request from a member to credit £224.50 against their 2016/17 annual membership fee.

G27/03/16 Head Greenkeeper's Report

The Committee considered report 155/15 and complimented the Head Greenkeeper on his efforts since recently being appointed as well as the quality of the report.

It was **RESOLVED** to **NOTE** the information in the report.

G28/03/16 The View at Seaford Head

G28.1 Restaurant & Bar Manager's Report

The Committee considered report 157/15 and complimented the new Manager on his efforts to date to improve the finances of the facility and the quality of his report.

It was RESOLVED to NOTE the information in the report.

G28.2 Events & Marketing Update at The View

The Committee considered report 151/15 and thanked the Events and Marketing Officer for the excellent work undertaken to bring in some significant functions to the venue.

It was **RESOLVED** to **NOTE** the information in the report.

The meeting closed at 8.23pm.

Councillor Sam Adeniji

Chairman